Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee
Quarterly Meeting 5th June 2018.
There were 13 members of the committee and NIA staff present and 5 apologies.

1. The Minutes of the last meeting were accepted.
2. Matters arising.  The Secretariat was asked to contact the North East Chamber of Commerce to request a replacement representative as the current member has moved to a different role.
3. Chairman’s Business. The updated web page is now operative.  It is hoped future meeting notes will be posted as soon after the relevant meeting as possible, designated as unconfirmed until approval at the subsequent meeting.
Members were reminded that, if their role changes, they should request their organisation nominates a replacement as soon as possible.
 A sub-committee has met with the local group, Aircraft Noise Action Group, to discuss their concerns resulting from the PR-Nav. Departure route to the west – direction 25.  Whilst the Airport had acted correctly in the route adoption process, it is employing a Consultancy to advise on possible action to mitigate the effect on a limited number of households. It had been agreed that the Sub-group would meet with ANAG again if either group considered it could be beneficial.  Discussion between the Airport and ANAG are ongoing.
 This Committee continues to be concerned about  new housing developments in areas very close to the airport and requested the Company continues to monitor developments and to ensure that potential residents are aware of the airport’s proximity before they buy and that any necessary insulation is installed by developers.
4. Masterplan 2035. The Committee received an excellent presentation on the Masterplan which outlined projected future growth. The plan will be presented to local groups around the Airport either at meetings or drop-in sessions – the dates were circulated - and members were asked to suggest which methods were appropriate for their areas.
It was considered that future growth would increase the problem of waiting vehicles parked up off the airport site, which is already affecting a number of residential areas near to the airfield. The Committee asked the Airport to look at solutions to this problem with particular reference to taxi companies who it appears, are the major cause of the problem. The Airport confirmed that the Masterplan did not envisage the need for a second runway and that projected increases in passenger movements could be handled by the existing runway.  There was a possibility of a runway extension in the future and road changes to accommodate this, should it become necessary.
5. The Airport Report highlighted continued growth in passenger movements with Emirates especially successful.  

More than 10,000 passengers with Reduced Mobility have been assisted through the airport so far this year.

The expanded International Arrivals hall is now open but lack of Border Force resources is leading to some delays and a considerable number of passengers need help to operate the E-gates.  Delays should be reduced as passengers become more familiar with the E-gate operation.
A welcome arch is to be erected at the airport entrance which is designed to support inbound tourism.
6. The Committee requested an updated presentation on air and water quality as a result of a question from one of the members.
7. The next meeting will be at 10.00am in the Board Room on Tuesday 28th August. Members were asked to advise the Secretariat if unable to attend on this revised date.
